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Meeting Agenda 

November 9th, 2016
5:00 PM
USDA Service Center, 4014 Lake St Homer, AK
A. Call to order - 5:40
B. Roll call - bare quorum: Devony Lenher and Meg Mueller calling in, Chris Rainwater, Emily Garrity, Gena Grobarek, Kyra Wagner
C. Approval of the Agenda - approved
D. Approval of the Minutes – Gena motion to approve, Emily seconded
E. NRCS Report – Meg 

a. Conservation Planning and Programs:

i. Processing EQIP applications for participant and land eligibility by 11/18.  This will guide our workload for first-round FY2017 contracting.  Heavier engineering workload than in the past.

ii. Working Lands for Wildlife Proposal – Public Affairs has been asked for additional info to add to an upcoming announcement.

iii. CSP sign-up 14 Nov – 3 Feb.  Learning new evaluation tools and what goes in a CSP contract.

b. Other:

i. Staffing:  Vacancy announcement for a Program Assistant in Homer – out now.  Will look for an additional soil conservationist, as well.

ii. Hub Leader supervision moved back to Bob Jones.

c. Training in 2017


i. Snow Survey – February

ii. Soil Health - August

d. Homer office –
i. NRCS advertised for space.  Anticipate a move – within 6 months?

ii. Out of Office: Meg 22 Dec – 3 Jan. Ryan 14 Nov – 9 December.  Karin 12-23 December
F. Financial Report - approved
G. Manager’s Report 
a. Invasive Weed Program Updates

i. RAC funding from Forest Service
ii. Cost share Program with FWS

iii. USDA CTA weed funding?

b. Trails Updates

i. Watermelon Trail
1. Snomads 

2. RTP ending, but more to be done.  `
c. Reports Plans
H. New Business
a. Board Seats and Elections – Discussion concluded that the vacant seat would be appointed in January after the elections were complete.  A call for nominations form was filled out and signed by those present and Gena is to take it to Cathy Knott.
b. Questions from the Manager about protocols – It was discussed that wages are usually decided for the main office staff by the board (ie Kyra, Matt and Brad). It was discussed that a protocol for raises should be developed but nothing has been developed even though it was discussed back when Tara was on.  There is no opposition to giving Matt a raise, apparently it was nearly approved back before Kyra came on, but then the conversation got dropped.
c. Old/new high tunnel issues – good news from Meg, old high tunnel sites that have never had a cost share high tunnel are now eligible for a cost share high tunnel, even if the old one is up in the site when they apply.
Next Meeting December 14th, 2016 
4014 Lake St., Suite 201


Homer, AK 99603


907-235-8177 ext. 5


info@homerswcd.org

















“To provide education and leadership in the conservation and sustainable use of soil- and water- related resources through cooperative programs that protect, restore and improve our environment.”

